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ADOT Project No. T0251 
Federal Aid No. CWD-0(203)T

OVERVIEW  
The Arizona Department of Transportation is 
administering a federal project for the city of 
Cottonwood that will rehabilitate a bridge on  
Pima Street between Second Street and Third Street.  
The work consists of replacing the existing bridge  
deck and railing, reconstructing the roadway  
approaches and other related work. The purpose  
of the project is to extend the life of the bridge.
The project is scheduled to begin in November 2022 
and be completed in early 2023. 

3r
d 

St
3r

d 
St

2n
d 

St

1s
t S

t
Balboa St

4t
h 

St

Pima St

Pinal St

Old Town
Co�onwood

Ca
ct

us
 S

t

5t
h 

St

6t
h 

St

7t
h 

St

Main StVerde Heights D
r 

Yavapai St

Map not to scale.

Full Closure

LEGEND

Detour

22-769245

STAY INFORMED  
ADOT will provide more information on 
the project web page about restrictions 
and potential traffic impacts as information 
becomes available. Stay informed of traffic 
restrictions before they occur by subscribing to 
receive timely project updates by email at: 
azdot.gov/cottonwood-blowout-wash-bridge

CONTACT US
	` Phone: 480.751.7104
	` Email: JStephens@azdot.gov
	`Mail: ADOT Community Relations  
c/o Jason Stephens,  
1655 W. Jackson St.. Phoenix, AZ 85007
	` Subscribe for updates via email: 
azdot.gov/cottonwood-blowout-wash-bridge

WHAT TO EXPECT
Pima Street, between Second and Third streets,  
will be closed to all traffic during construction.  
The closure will necessitate a short detour east of 
 the Old Town Cottonwood business district.  
The detour will enable residents living on Third,  
Fourth and Fifth streets to travel south to Main 
Street in order to access Pima Street west of the 
bridge closure.

Pursuant to Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) and other 
nondiscrimination laws and authorities, ADOT does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, 
sex, age, or disability. Persons that require a reasonable accommodation based on language or disability should 
contact Jason Stephens at JStephens@azdot.gov or 480.751.7104. Requests should be made as early as possible  
to ensure the state has an opportunity to address the accommodation.

Blowout Wash Bridge Rehabilitation, Cottonwood
ROAD CLOSURE NOTICE

https://azdot.gov/projects/northcentral-district-projects/cottonwood-blowout-wash-bridge-deck-rehabilitation
https://azdot.gov/projects/northcentral-district-projects/cottonwood-blowout-wash-bridge-deck-rehabilitation

